
 
 

 

NOTICE TO MEMBERS 
 
 

2021 BLACKTOWN WORKERS’ CLUB BIENNIAL ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

VOTING NOTICE 
 

More nominations than required were received and an election will be held. 
Candidates are listed on a separate schedule in the order they will appear on the ballot paper. 
 
VOTING AT  2 LOCATIONS 
 
Voting will take place at both the foyer of the main Club at 55 Campbell Street Blacktown, and at the 
Workers Sports Club at 170 Reservoir Road Blacktown at the following times: 
 

THURSDAY, 8 APRIL    to     MONDAY 12 APRIL 2021 
 

from 10.00 am to 7.00 pm daily 
 
The Roll cut-off date was Sunday 28 February (the end of February). Current members who have 
renewed by then and new members who have submitted an application by then (and are 
subsequently accepted) can vote. Any new member joining after the end of February is not eligible to 
vote.   
 
Members will be voting to elect 9 directors. 
 
The method of voting will be First Past the Post. Members will be requested to mark their ballot 
papers with CROSSES. Ticks and numbers will also be accepted. 
 
Members must vote for at least 1 candidate and may vote for up to 9 candidates. 
Eligible members must produce their current membership card or other acceptable identification and 
sign to receive a ballot paper. 
 
Information supplied by the Candidates will be available to members and displayed in the voting area 
during the hours of voting. 
 
Counting of votes will take place at the Club in Campbell Street commencing at 10.15 on Tuesday 13 
April 2021. 
 
POSTAL VOTING 
 
Members unable to attend the Club during the hours of voting may apply for a postal vote, using the 
approved form. Application forms are available from the Club or the Returning officer. The completed 
application form must be returned direct to the Returning Officer with adequate time for the Returning 
Officer to post out and receive back the ballot paper. 
 
Completed postal ballot papers must be received by the Returning Officer by 7.00 pm, Monday 12 
April 2021. 
 
ELECTION OF EXECUTIVE POSITIONS 
 
The Returning Officer will attend the Annual General Meeting at 9.00 on Sunday 18 April to invite and 
accept nominations for the Executive positions and conduct any ballots necessary for these positions. 
 
Only the 9 elected Directors are eligible to stand as candidates for the executive positions and only 
those eligible members in attendance at the AGM may vote 
 
If you require any further information please do not hesitate to call the Returning Officer on 
0432218026 or by email to returning.officer@ozemail.com.au.   
 
Philip Binns 
Independent Returning Officer 

BLACKTOWN WORKERS’ CLUB LTD


